

Minutes

Town of Three Rivers

Special Georgetown Sewer Meeting

May 11, 2021, 8:00 am Montague Fire Hall

Members Present Councillor Cody Jenkins, Deputy Mayor Debbie Johnston, Councillor

John MacFarlane, Councillor Cindy MacLean, Councillor Larry Creed

Staff Present Manager of Community Services Dorothy MacDonald, Supervisor

Allan Greene

1. Approval of the Agenda

GS2021-SP05-01 Moved By Councillor Larry Creed Seconded By Councillor Cindy MacLean

To approve the Agenda

Motion Carried Unanimously

2. Conflict of Interest

No Conflict was declared

3. Agenda: Discussion on sewer line from Water Street to Wood Lane

Sewer committee was informed that it was confirmed that the sewer line installed in front of the Kent Property requiring sewer servicing is only four inch line. The line is adequate size for the purpose. In order to service the Kent properties properly a new line would have to be installed. Sewer board has requested that CBCL be consulted to review the situation and provide a cost for AS builds and for estimate of installation. It is hoped the line would be extended to Wood Lane to accommodate future servicing on that street. Properties on this street are serviced with easements through other properties from Water Street.

Discussions with John Kelly and Stephen Pigott may need to happen to coordinate water and storm water should the sewer line get installed.

Sewer board has asked to be informed when info comes through.

GS2021-SP05-02 Moved By Councillor Cindy MacLean Seconded By Councillor Larry Creed It was moved to seek costs for engineered drawings and installation costs to Wood Lane down from Kent Street, as grade provides.

Motion Carried Unanimously

4. New Business

Sewer board discussed the IRAC legislation and its effects on residents with billing for a service you could have but do not presently utilize.. It is the opinion of the sewer board that in future more PR should happen in changes to billings. Sewer board also realizes that residents still may be unhappy when changes happen but the information process is important.

Sewer board would like discussions of complaints to come to sewer board for review and if needed a recommendation sent to council.

Sewer board noted sticking to the legislation is important. It was requested that the IRAC legislation be presented next sewer meeting.

GS2021-sp05-03 Moved By Councillor MacFarlane Seconded By Councillor Larry Creed

It was moved to add a discussion on the issues concerning charging sewer customers that do not presently use the service but under IRAC are deemed to be served.

Motion Carried Unanimously

5. Adjourn

GS2021- SP05-04 **Moved By** Councillor Cindy MacLean

Moved to Adjourn

Motion Carried Unanimously

Cody	Jenkin	S	
Chair C	Councillo	r Cody	Jenkins